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It is the time of year when we see the climbing 

sun dramatically light up the clouds, as it rises 

over the horizon, causing me to venture out to 

try and capture the scene over the bulb houses. 

As you may have detected from the grainy 

quality of the opening page the light levels 

were much lower than the picture indicates, 

who says the camera never lies? I had to push 

the contrast levels down and use a fill in flash 

to cast some light onto the troughs in the 

foreground without burning out the beautiful 

colours of the dawn. 

 

A bit later the light is still very low but 

reasonable enough to have a walk around to 

view the garden.  

I am a big fan of troughs of all sizes ï they are 

a great way to grow plants especially alpines. 

The foreground is dominated by one of our 

four, 6ft 3ft (c2m x1m) slab beds which are in 

effect simply very large troughs. The near end 

I landscaped using broken concrete over two 

years ago and the plants are really starting to 

settle in now. If you want to see some more on 

the use of concrete in the troughs there is an 

article in this monthôs IRG. 

 

A slightly different view, below, shows how 

we group smaller troughs around the slab beds 

ï these are landscaped with both real and man-

made rocks. 

 

 

The trough in the 

centre is 

landscaped with 

limestone marle 

which is like a 

relatively hard 

type of tufa. 

 

While the rock 

itself is too hard 

for plants to root 

into it is covered 

in holes and 

fissures of varying 

depths and sizes 

where roots can 

explore. This 

trough is 

dominated by 

Sempervivums 

with a few 

Lewisias and self 

seeded Erinus 

alpinus. 

 

http://www.srgc.org.uk/logs/logdir/2014Nov271417122600IRG59.pdf


 
There are few alpines so adaptable as Sempervivums. As the name would suggest (ever living) they are great 

survivors being very difficult to kill - add to that the ease with which you can root the side rosettes plus the great 

vararity of colour forms that are available what could be better? Well the other major avantage they have is that 

they look attractive all year round ï the most colourful may lose some of the reds in the low light of the winter but 

the colour soon returns when the sun comes back in the spring and summer. 

 

When I was installing 

the new staging in the 

Frit-house I had a 

small amount of 

cement mix left over 

which I formed into a 

few shallow dishs 

with a hole for 

drainage poked into 

the bottom. A month 

or so ago I added 

some sharp sand, 

landscaped with 

broken concrete and 

added some rooted 

Sempervivum plants 

and some broken off 

rosettes. The extreme 

nature  of such a 

shallow container 

would prove an 

impossible challenge 

to many plants but not 

Sempervivums. 


